
PARKING SERVICES MEMBER WORKING PARTY

Notes of the meeting held on Wednesday 3 February 2016
Present:

Cllr Martin Trevett (Chairman), Cllr Rupert Barnes, Councillor Phil Brading, Councillor Ralph Sangster and Councillor Ann Shaw OBE.

Councillors Peter Getkahn and Paula Hiscocks were in attendance as observers. 

Officers: Rebecca Emmett and Helen Wailling.
1) Apologies for Absence

The Chairman expressed his sadness and condolences at the death of Councillor Len Tippen.
2)         Declaration of Interests
There were no declarations of interest.
3) 
Draft Notes of the meeting held on 20 January 2016
The Draft notes were agreed as a correct record, with the following amendment, that it be noted that under the section on Commuter Parking that these were ideas for consideration, but had not been agreed at the meeting. 
4)
Resident and Visitor Permit Costs

The Chairman started the discussion by noting that the Working Party had been tasked by Policy and Resources Committee to reduce the deficit on the Parking Service, and that more strategic issues were not in the Working Party’s remit, and needed to be looked at by the Sustainable Development, Planning and Transport Committee, who might wish to set up a wider review.


The following points were noted:


· Watford Borough Council Parking Service covered its costs by charging for car parking.
· The renewal of the Parking Services contract was coming up, which provided an opportunity to look at the shared service arrangements. WBC was planning to start the procurement process soon, and it was recommended that TRDC carried out the process in parallel. 
· The cost of TRDC running its own parking shop could be looked at.

· Price differences in resident permits in different areas were historical.

· Money Hill Court Car Park and Community Way Car Park were noted as needing to be looked at.
· Costings supplied did not include costs and administration costs.

· Penalty charges could not be raised as they were set nationally, but there was an option to increase the number of enforcement officers. 
· Out of hours enforcement was not covered by the current contract.

· In some areas residents without cars were encouraged to rent out their parking spaces to others.

RECOMMENDED to Sustainable Development, Planning and Transport Committee:

· To consider if a piece of work needs to be carried out to look at major strategic issues re: parking.
· To request a report on smart technology for parking.
· To investigate the options for differential parking charging in different centres in the District, depending on local conditions.
Resident Parking Permits
· Prices to be harmonised into two categories.

· Price of first permit to be increased to £60 / £30
· Price of second permit to be increased to £110 / £55
Visitor Permits

· Price of visitor permit to be raised to £50, and continue to make scratchcards available.
· Special consideration to be given to those with only an annual visitor permit (e.g. pensioner concession).
Business Permits (short stay and annual)

· Price of Business permits in Rickmansworth to be increased to £450 per year.
(It was noted that the recommended increases in charges above would bring about the following increases in income:

· Residents’ permits – £7204 additional income
· Visitors’ permits - £14,540 additional income
· Business Permits - £5880 additional income
 
This would give a total additional income of £27,624 (not including costs).)
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